


        MINUTES OF A MEETING OF CLYST ST GEORGE PARISH COUNCIL held on 9 June 2021 following the AGM  at 7.30pm in the Village Hall and by the Zoom Platform
                                       Present: Chairman & Host:     Cllr J Manser
                                       Councillors:          	              P. Bragg, A. Marks, G. Bowen, S. Piper                                                                                                  
                  	Clerk:                                          Mrs. Cathryn Newbery
             Members of Public - 3
1.          Apologies for Absence: Cllr Randall Johnson, Cllr D. Hazell
2.          Approval of Minutes – Unanimous approval.
3.	Declaration of Interest – none
4.          Vacancy for Councillor – Election of Councillor
The vote was carried out, with scrutiny and Jeannette MacDonald was formally invited to   be Councillor and join the present Councillors at the table.  Ms. MacDonald accepted the position and duly passed the necessary forms to complete. She joined the Councillors at the table.  Ms. MacDonald expressed her thanks.  Cllr Manser expressed his thanks to Richard Ridout for his application and attendance at the meeting. 
5.	Open Forum – Member of the Public expressed his concern at the bedlam following a local accident when traffic was diverted through Ebford Lane.  This had caused a long backlog of traffic.  The same Member of the Public also expressed his concern at rubbish that had been left inside a field gateway for some considerable time and was unsightly.  Cllr Manser agreed but confirmed that as this rubbish had been left on private land, there was nothing the Parish Council could do, as unfortunately it is the responsibility of the landowner. 
6.          Councillors’ Reports – Cllr Randall-Johnson was unfortunately unable to attend the meeting but had today attended the first Cabinet Meeting of the new County Council and had no report to give at this time.
             Cllr Howe reported that it was very much the same situation as with Devon County Council, and most meetings had been delayed.  The first planning meeting had been held today, and first Cabinet meeting was being held this evening.  He did report. However, that there had been problems over the emptying of dog bins and the collection of refuse, due to shortage of drivers, and asked that the public be patient over this, as the staff are doing their utmost to keep the collections underway.  Cllr Howe also reported that he wished to show transparency in that he had subsequently approved the planning application for a gym at Newcourt Barton, which had been refused by the Parish Council due to access and the Neighbourhood Plan.  He felt there were overriding issues in favour of the gym, and the fact that it was proposed to be on poor agricultural land.  A discussion ensued, and it was agreed that Cllr Howe took the right decision, as although the land was not brownfield, it was close to it. Cllr Manser expressed his thanks to Cllr Howe for his honesty in this matter. 
             Cllr Howe advised that the NHS Restructuring was of concern, and he advised we should each respond individually to our MP. 
7.          Correspondence – Clerk to Report
· Emails regarding updates on COVID 19.
· Email re Princes Trust Enterprise Course
· Email regarding a vehicle parked long term in Chapel Hill and concern over it. 
· Invitation to join Neighbourhood plans and New Local Plan for East Devon Discussion.
· Email re Community Risk Management Plan Survey
· Email re Roadmap Highways Parish and Town Council Newsletter
· Email re Covid Local Support Grant Information.
· Two emails re the G7 Summit
· Email re Contacting the Police – Campaign Sheet
· Email re The Duke and Duchess of Cambridge Launch Fields in Trust Green Space Index
· Email re NHS Structural Changes – Councillors Briefing
· Email re Wild about Devon and Event Invitation.
· The emails have been circulated.

8.          Finance – Clerk to Report 
The Clerk reported she had circulated the accounts and statements. Following payments approved at last month’s meeting, the balance in hand is £6117.40 and in the CIL account the sum of £1192.17. We have arranged to pay for the grass cutting by Plandscape on a monthly basis, and the first account is received for £244.17 for the work carried out in May.  The Clerk called for a vote on the acceptance of the accounts, and for approval to pay Plandscapes account and the Clerk’s salary.
 Unanimous Vote on acceptance of accounts and payments.

The Clerk then turned to the Annual Governance and Accountability Return 2020/21, a copy of which had been circulated.  These accounts have been internally audited by Mr Brian Hampson, a resident of Clyst St George.  The Clerk called for two votes:
(1) Approval of the Annual Internal Audit – Unanimous Approval
(2) Approval on the Annual Governance Statement and Accounts – Unanimous Approval
 
9.          Update on Community Resilience Planning – Update by Cllr Bowen
Cllr Bowen expressed his gratitude to Cllr Howe for his assistance in this matter.  He had now got access to the necessary website, and this did not appear to be completely straightforward.  We need to have a policy in place.  DALC have provided a temporary data protection policy.  There would be an emergency text system in place.  This matter to be on the Agenda next month and would link with Item 10 following on.

10.        Data Protection/Privacy Policy
Cllr Bowen reported that he had liaised with the Clerk, after speaking to DALC, and she was now booked onto a Training Course for Data Protection for Clerks and Officers this month.  The Clerk was requested to enquire of the Broker for our Insurance on specifically what our Insurance Policy covers in relation to Data Protection. The Clerk to report at the next meeting.

11.        Planning
             21/1247/FUL New Farm Buildings, Woodbury Road, Clyst St George
Cllr Manser reported this for the erection of a single storey cattle building (Phase 1) A short discussed ensued. There were no objections.
Unanimous vote – Support.

21/1261/FUL New Farm Buildings, Woodbury Road, Clyst St George
Cllr Manser reported this application was for Phase 2 of the erection of a single storey cattle building. There were no objections
Unanimous vote – Support.

21/1441/ADV Martins of Exeter Ltd. Sandygate, Exeter
Cllr Manser reported this application was for the installation of a freestanding digital advertising display unit.  A discussion ensued.  Cllr Manser asked Cllr Howe whether this was contrary to East Devon District Council’s Guidelines.  Cllr replied that it was.  Cllr Bowen expressed his concern about the size, and the safety of road traffic users. Cllr Marks agreed with Cllr Bowen and considered such a large sign to be dangerous and a distraction to drivers.  
Unanimous Vote to object on size and possible distraction to drivers. 

21/0669/FUL Rose Cottage, Ebford Lane, Ebford, Exeter
Cllr Manser reported this was for the construction of a garden shed which would be immediately behind a high hedge but would be visible when the hedge lost its leaves. A discussed ensued where no objections were raised.
Unanimous vote –Support.

  12.      Councillors’ Reports
Cllr Marks reported that he had cut all the low branches and taken away the sticks which had prevented any further tree swinging and stick throwing.  There had been no problem with the youths since that had been done.  Cllr Manser thanked him for his efforts.  Cllr Marks also reported there had been noise late at night, but on investigation it was the Council cutting around the signage.  He also asked that we should be on the alert as gypsies were in the area. 
Cllr Bragg had nothing to report.
Cllr Bowen enquired whether the trees planted were alright.  Cllrs Manser and Marks confirmed that all was well, and there were shoots growing.  Cllr Bowen had also noticed that the Fire Service had put up a large wooden sign for recruitment. 
Cllr Piper enquired about the wooden houses being put up at Darts Farm and was curious whether they had planning permission for this, or whether it was not required.  A short discussion ensued, and the Clerk would write to Planning West to ascertain the situation and report back to the next meeting.  Cllr Piper also enquired about signs, and it was confirmed that trees had been planted to try to prevent any signs being erected.  Cllr Piper said there had been a gathering of youths driving cars recklessly in Marsh Lane on Bank Holiday Monday. Cllr Bragg said there were businesses in Marsh Lane, and he would ask Christine and David whether they had any problems with this.  
Cllr Manser reported that the grass cutting contract had now been clarified.  There was a new Manager and new office staff, and they were now getting the work done.  Cllr Manser also reported that The Limes, Old Ebford Lane, near Ebford Manor, had applied for a Certificate of Planning License, max ( 50 square metres of living space). Full planning permission is not required for this, some of the local residents were unhappy at this.  Cllr Manser also reported that he had received an email from Helen Selby confirming that the top half of Ebford Lane, was going to be repaired. This is a cycle route. He thought that tar and chippings would be used. Repairs to the dual carriageway were not considered to be a safety defect, and the  A376 North of the traffic lights at Ebford has an area of subsidence and marked for repair.

Any Comments – none 



Signed………………………………………………………………Dated……………………………
The Meeting closed at 8.50pm
Date of Next Meetings: Wednesday, 14 July 2021 at 7.30pm in Clyst St George Village Hall and by Zoom platform




